
Huntsville Independent School District
October 2024 ~ Principals Month

Resolution #26-02

WHEREAS as our school leaders, principals are entrusted with our most valuable resource – our young next 
generation of leaders.  These students are our promise for the future, and it is critical that they 
receive a rigorous and well-rounded education; and

WHEREAS principals are more than just caretakers of their schools.  Principals are expected to be 
educational leaders, disciplinarians, community builders, spokespersons, budget analysts, and 
guardians of policy mandates and initiatives.  Principals set the academic tone for their schools 
and work collaboratively with teachers to set performance objectives and maintain high 
curriculum standards; and

WHEREAS principals across the country have persisted as beacons of light in their communities. Not only 
have they gone above and beyond to ensure their students’ academic success, they’ve also 
worked tirelessly to protect the health and safety of every person in their learning communities 
— often with little or rapidly changing guidance. With every new challenge, they’ve risen to the 
occasion and led their learning community forward with the bold leadership it deserves because 
they are the experts in what their students and schools need; and

WHEREAS the National Association of Elementary School Principals and the National Association of 
Secondary School Principals – joined by their state affiliates, the Texas Elementary Principals 
and Supervisors Association and the Texas Association of Secondary School Principals – have 
designated the month of October as a time to recognize the contributions of elementary, middle 
and high school principals; and

WHEREAS the Administration of Huntsville ISD recommends that the month of October 2025, be 
designated as “Principals Month” in Huntsville ISD to call attention to the vital role that 
Principals and Assistant Principals play in our public school system, and to thank them for 
leading our campuses forward, helping our children succeed while preparing them for the futures 
they create and “Building Champions”.

THEREFORE October 2025 shall be declared “Principals Month” in Huntsville ISD.  

Be it resolved this 19th day of September 2025.
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            Ken Holland, Board President          Tracy Stoudt, Board Vice President
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